
4/14/2020 Edcgov.us Mail - BOS 4-14-20, Item #17, File #20-0467 

e . . . 

BOS 4-14-20, Item #17, File #20-0467 
1 message 

EDC COB <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

Sue Taylor <sue-taylor@comcast.net> Mon, Apr 13, 2020 at 8:28 PM 
Reply-To: Sue Taylor <sue-taylor@comcast.net> 
To: Shiva Frentzen <bostwo@edcgov.us>, John Hidahl <bosone@edcgov.us>, Sue Novasel <bosfive@edcgov.us>, "Parlin, 
Lori" <bosfour@edcgov.us>, Brian Veerkamp <bosthree@edcgov.us>, Donald Ashton <don.ashton@edcgov.us>, Clerk of the 
Board <edc.cob@edcgov.us> 

4-13-20 

El Dorado County 
330 Fairlane Court 
Placerville, CA 95667 

Re: Economic Development Incentive Program 
BOS 4-14-20, Item #17, File #20-0467 

Dear Supervisors: 

I ask that you allow the Economic Development Incentive Program to Sunset. As far as I am 
aware there are only 2 companies that the County approved to use this incentive and it appears 
that both have filed bankruptcy. 

I really do not believe that the government should we investing county funds in picking winners and 
losers in the world of business. The government's role should be to legislate policy that is fair for 
all and not just a select few chosen by the government. 

I think County staff has consumed too much of the County's resources on this program and has 
received nothing in return that gives benefit to existing residents and businesses. Also it appears 
that no one has been, or is being held responsible for the success or failure of this program. 

The County needs to come back to looking inward on assisting existing businesses with policies 
that encourage the free market. Continuing to spend County resources to bring in outside 
businesses that compete with those that have not been given those same benefits, especially 
during this current pandemic, is not good County policy. 

Thank you for your consideration, 

Sue Taylor 
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